School District Comments – Truancy enforcement:
Hello,
 
Representative Seaton asked me to contact the school districts in Alaska and inquire about the enforcement of the current truancy law (based on the compulsory attendance age of 16).
 
Can you provide our office with information on the annual amount of citations issued by law enforcement for this offense to parents/supervisors of students in your district?
 
If there is any way we can get this information before the 24th of this month, that would be helpful.  The House Education Committee is meeting in Anchorage on August 25th from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. and will discuss the issue of the compulsory attendance age at that time.
 
If you have not received the e-mail notice of this meeting I have attached a copy of the committee schedule.  Although testimony is by invitation only, you are encouraged to participate in person or telephonically.  (888)295-4546 is the dial in number to participate if you cannot make it to your local Legislative Information Office.
 
Thanks,
 
Louie Flora,
House Education Committee Aide,
Representative Paul Seaton, Chair
(907) 235-2921
_____________________________________________________________________________________
Responses
 
Mr. Flora,
For the 08-09 school year,  law enforcement in Chevak, Alaska issued NO citations for truancy.  A new principal and assistant principal were bombarded with numerous issues needing attention.  In addition, there was no counselor at the beginning of the school year and our recording system (technology) wasn’t accurate.  This year our goal is to stay on top of attendance and truancy and we would appreciate any help from Representative Seaton in motivating our students to attend school.

Respectfully,
Sandi DeHoop
Assistant Principal, Chevak School
---
Klawock had no citations last year due to truancy.


Richard E. Carlson
Superintendent
Klawock City School District
---
None this past year for the Chatham School District.
Scott Butterfield [sbutterfield@chathamsd.org]
---

Louie,
For Kuspuk School District, there have been zero citations issued by law enforcement that I know of over the past 3 years that I have been with the district.
Thanks,
Brad Allen
Superintendent - Kuspuk School District

___

Dillingham City Schools has not had any citations issued by law enforcement for truancy in our District in the last 2008-09 school year.

Buchi Lind
Superintendent's Secretary/Personnel Officer
Dillingham City Schools
P.O. Box 170
Dillingham, AK  99576
(907)842-5223 phone
(907)842-5634 fax
buchi@dlgsd.org
---

Louie,

Here is the information on the number if truancy citations issued for Lower Kuskokwim School District over the past two years.

In the 2007-08 school year there were 9 citations issued.

In the 2008-09 school year there were 3 citations issued.

Gary Baldwin
Superintendent
Lower Kuskokwim School District
PO Box 305
Bethel, Alaska 99559
(907)543-4810    fax:(907)543-4904
gary_baldwin@lksd.org
---


The Pribilof School District is very small and we handle most all of our student absences with parents.  We contact parents if a student is absent and we don't receive parent notification.  If we need to, we will go to the home and get a child.  

On St. George, the VPSO is willing to help us if a student is absent. 
However, I don't know of any citations written to parents in the past 8 years.

Thank you for the work you do for education,


Jamie Stacks, Superintendent
Pribilof School District
PO Box 905
St. Paul Island, AK 99660
(907) 546-3322 or 3337

"The whole point of education is to teach by example."
---

In Cordova I am not aware of any citations ever being issued.
Thanks for the inquiry!

[image: cid:3333459751_22370152]
Jim Nygaard
Superintendent of Schools
Cordova School District
PO Box 140
Cordova, Alaska 99574
Office: 907-424-3265
Fax: 907-424-3271
Email: jnygaard@cordovasd.org
---
Hello:
In response to your inquirey, Skagway Schools has yet to issue a citation for this in a number of years. Hopefully, we will not have to this year either.
Thanks
Les McCormick, Superintendent
---

Dear Louie,

Supt. Bob Crumley passed your email request my way.  We have had 0 citations issued by law enforcement regarding compulsory attendance for all schools in our school district.  Our physical sites'  (Whittier, Tatitlek, and Chenega Bay) K - 12 attendance rates range from 85 - 90%.  We believe that through student empowerment and parental involvement, our standards-based, performance-driven educational system works best for all students, and the strong attendance rates reflect this.

Please let me know if I can provide further information for you and Representative Seaton.

Sincerely,
Debbie



Debbie Treece
K.I.D. Coordinator
Chugach School District
907-522-7400
dtreece@chugachschools.com
---


Louie,
We do not track the citation on the legal end what follows is a chart of the Truancy Actions that we have taken to the DA by fiscal year for the last five years.

	Fiscal Year
	Ass’t Sup’t Action
	Forwarded to DA

	FY 05
	6
	2

	FY06
	20
	7

	FY07
	17
	3

	FY08
	7
	1

	FY09
	8
	2

	Average
	12
	3



Ass’t Sup’t Action means that a letter was sent by Ass’t Sup’t requesting parents to contact or we will file.

Prior to the above letter, the principal sends a minimum of two letters.  We only pursue the most chronic with principal agreement.

Also, I did not hear anything from the DA’s office that they actually pursued these cases.  Nothing was taken to court. Many could have been settled out of court, but the DA’s office is not very good at keeping me in the loop.  We are not the prosecutors, but a witness.  
Steve Atwater
---

No one enforces it in Iditarod Area School District or any of the villages served.  It is a law that in my opinion should not have the age raised unless everyone can enforce it.

Joe Banghart, Superintendent
PO Box 90
McGrath, AK. 99627
1-907-524-3033 x. 221
Fax: 1-888-423-8929
Skype 281-973-6160
http://studentsalaska.blogspot.com/
---


Hi,

I do not have statistical data for you.  However, when I was at Sitka School District as principal and Assistant Superintendent for 10 years (I’m currently at Mt. Edgecumbe High School), we tried to get law enforcement and the courts to deal with truancy – and failed.  We did have temporary success for a short time, but then the players outside of the district changed and that was it.

Thanks,

Bill Hutton
Superintendent - MEHS
---

Louie,

In the Mat-Su School District principals work primarily with parents and students to address truancy issues.  In extreme or chronic situations law enforcement and/or OCS are informed.  I know of no citations being issued over the past several years.

George Troxel
---

Dear Mr. Flora,
          The Galena School District served 222 K-12 students here in the village at our local school and boarding school.  Truancy in our small school program has not been a problem, no citations issued.  Our teachers and administrators are very direct with parents and to date have had good response.  Our school district does not support increasing the age to 18.  We see few resources that should be moved from instructional services to chasing students and families that lack a commitment to education.   Thank you and Representative Seaton for your attention to our needs.  Sincerely,  Jim Smith, Galena Superintendent.     
____________________________________________________________


Law Enforcement comments – Truancy Enforcement
Hi,

Representative Seaton asked me to contact the City of Homer and Homer Police Department to inquire about the enforcement of the truancy law in Homer.

There is currently legislation in the House Education Committee to raise the compulsory high-school attendance age from age 16 to age 18.  The Department of Public safety does not anticipate budgeting for any increased enforcement efforts required by this change, and has stated that DPS did not issue any citations for the existing truancy law last year.  

We would like information about three items:

1. What is the current  enforcement of the truancy law within the City of Homer (i.e. how many citations or warnings were issued over the past few years)?
1. How much is budgeted by the city for truancy enforcement?
1. What is your estimate on the fiscal impact of changing the compulsory attendance age from age 16 to age 18 (increasing truancy citations) without additional funding from the state?

If there is any way we can get this information before the 24th of this month, that would be helpful.  The House Education Committee is meeting in Anchorage on August 25th and will discuss this legislation at that time.

Thanks,

Louie Flora
Staff, Representative Seaton
(907) 235-2921

Responses:

From: Mark Robl [mailto:mrobl@ci.homer.ak.us] 
Sent: Friday, August 14, 2009 10:59 AM
To: Louie Flora
Cc: Anne Marie Holen; Randy Rosencrans; Walt Wrede
Subject: RE: question on enforcement of truancy law by Homer Police Department

We do not currently actively enforce the truancy law in a proactive manner. We respond to any complaints from school officials and investigate them. We have not issued any citations or warnings for truancy. 
---
Hi Louie,

1. For more specific information on how the Anchorage Police Dept. (APD) enforces truancy and how many citations have been issued, please contact APD PIO Dave Parker at 351-1949, or email him at the address above He can put you in touch with the appropriate person. 
2. No specific amount of money is budgeted by the Muni for truancy enforcement; it is not a budget line item.
3. Because we don’t track specific budget numbers as they relate to truancy, it is not possible to estimate the fiscal impact. The APD could better speak to how it might affect officers’ work duties, however. 

Hope this helps. 

Regards,
Sarah Erkmann
---
-----Original Message-----
From: Richardson, Bill [mailto:WRichardson@ci.anchorage.ak.us] 
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2009 12:42 PM
To: Louie Flora
Cc: Miller, Bill (APD Captain)
Subject: Re: question on enforcement of truancy law by Anchorage Police Department

The only thing I've received so far is that we've only issued one citation for truancy since January of 2008. Anecdotal responses from the SROs indicates the reason for the low number is that the administrative hearing officer who rules on truancy citations demands so much documentation that it has become time and cost prohibitive to cite truancy violations. I'm told that the school district has to compile a thick packet of documentation and we now perform welfare visits instead of citing as a result.
Our fiscal people are extremely busy working on budget revisions for the coming year. I had hoped that you would have received replies directly by now, but since you have not I have to assume they will not meet the Monday deadline.
I'm sorry for the delay but if I can help in any other way please let me know.

Bill

Sent from my iPhone

Public Safety Comment – Truancy enforcement

From: Stancliff, Sue M (DPS) [mailto:sue.stancliff@alaska.gov] 
Sent: Friday, April 03, 2009 2:30 PM
To: Louie Flora
Subject: RE: question regarding citations for violation of existing compulsory attendance age law

Louie ~ the initial response to this inquiry is zero, however, I have put out the request for an official response.  


From: Louie Flora [mailto:Louie_Flora@legis.state.ak.us] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 31, 2009 5:45 PM
To: Stancliff, Sue M (DPS)
Subject: question regarding citations for violation of existing compulsory attendance age law

Hi Sue,

How many citations did DPS issue last year for students who were in violation of the existing compulsory attendance statute?

Louie Flora
Staff, Representative Seaton
(907) 465-3923
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